
 
 

 

  

Be Safe 
 

Be Respectful 
 

Be a Good Learner 
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Tues 14 Mar SSW swimming championships 

Wed 15 Mar NAPLAN begins 

Mon 27 Mar-Fri 31 Mar Dental van   

Tues 4 Apr 
Cross Country   
Years 3-6 - Avery Oval 
K-2 - at school 

Wed 5 Apr Easter Hat Parade 

Thurs 6 Apr ANZAC assembly  

School Rules 

The West Express
 

Fairfield West Public School 
Palmerston Rd, Fairfield West. 2165 

Phone: 9604 5568 
Email: fairfieldw-

p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

SCHOOL WEBSITE 
https://fairfieldw-

p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

  

                           

Follow us on Twitter 
@FairWestPS 
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Dear parents and carers 
 

 

Meet the teacher 
 
It was fabulous to see the parents and caregivers who attended the Meet The Teacher sessions 
last week. We thank those who could attend. We had 151 adults attend the meetings to learn 
about the curriculum and events that occur at FWPS and to meet their child’s teacher.  
 
Permission Notes 
 
Over the past two weeks there have been permission notes for Fit Futures and Online 
applications. It is extremely important that those notes are signed and returned as soon as 
possible. Please contact the office or Rania if you haven’t returned them and you need more 
information.  
 
Cyber safety 
 
Social media is constantly changing and evolving. It can be hard to keep track of what platforms 
are most popular with your child and their friends. Therefore, cyber security is very important now 
that the internet is becoming part of everyday life. It is important to remember that most online 
applications have an age restriction, and many require account holders to be over 13 years of 
age. This means that students in primary school should not have an account for applications such 
as Facebook, Instagram, and Snapchat.  
 
When you look up the requirements for online applications, you will find the following: 

- Facebook requires everyone to be at least 13 years old before they can create an account 

(in some jurisdictions, this age limit may be higher). Creating an account with false info is a 

violation of terms. This includes accounts registered on the behalf of someone under 13. 

- Instagram requires everyone to be at least 13 years old before they can create an account. 

- Snapchat is a platform for 13+ users. 

- TikTok is only for those aged at least 13 years old.  

Please support the school in promoting the safe use of online applications with children. The 
following points can help remind your children how to stay safe online: 
 

• Don’t give out personal information about yourself or your family 

• Only talk to people you know 

• Think carefully before you click send 

• Be careful about what you buy online 

• Talk to an adult if you feel worried 

The following links can help parent/caregivers support their children to stay safe online. There is 
also a flyer in English and Arabic on the following pages about online safety. 
 
https://kidshelpline.com.au/kids/issues/being-safe-internet  
 
https://www.esafety.gov.au/kids/be-an-esafe-kid  
  
https://www.esafety.gov.au/young-people  
 
IF YOU ALLOW YOUR CHILD ACCESS TO THESE ONLINE APPLICATIONS, ANY ANTISOCIAL 
BEHAVIOUR RESULTING FROM ENGAGMENT, WILL BE THE PARENT/CARER’S RESPONSIBILTY 
TO MANAGE. 

 News from the Principal – Genelle Goldfinch 
 

https://kidshelpline.com.au/kids/issues/being-safe-internet
https://www.esafety.gov.au/kids/be-an-esafe-kid
https://www.esafety.gov.au/young-people


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
  



 

 
 
Gate Times 
 
The school gates are automated for student safety. They are open at 8.30am-9.10am and 
2.50pm-3.10pm. If you would like to enter the premises during the day when the gates are closed, 
please press the buzzer on the main gate on Palmerston Road (Cumberland Hwy) and you will 
be let in to come to the office for assistance. If for any reason you cannot drop off or pick your 
child up at the agreed times, please contact the front office. Children should not be standing 
outside the school gates for significant lengths of time prior to 8:30am. 
 
School hats for Fit Futures on Wednesdays 
 
The school has engaged a company to teach Dance to Kindergarten and Support Unit students   
on Mondays. On Wednesdays the company is teaching Fundamental Movement Skills to all other 
grades and K/6D. The sporting sessions are held on the back oval and all students must have a 
school hat to participate. Please remind your child to always have a school hat in their bag. If a 
student does not have a school hat, the school will lend them one for the sessions and it will be 
washed and dried after each use.  
 

Kindergaten enrolments – BEING TAKEN NOW 
 

If you have a child who needs to start Kindergarten in 2024 please complete an online enrolment 
as soon as possible or you can also come to the school for a paper enrolment form. After you 
enrol you will also be called to come with your child to the school for an interview. It is never too 
early to enrol and enrolling early will assist the school to prepare transition programs and events.   
 
Staff Learning 

 

Not only do the students spend their days learning, but so do all the staff at FWPS. Over the 

past two weeks staff members have participated in the following professional learning 

opportunities, mostly remotely: 

• 1 day School Leadership – Principal 

• 2 days State Council – Principal 

• 30 mins School Excellence Self Evaluation – 35 teachers and 5 Assistant Principals 

 
 

All staff professional learning ensures that the highest quality of education is provided to all 

students at FWPS. 

 
 
Genelle Goldfinch 

I respect and acknowledge Aboriginal People as the traditional owners of the land on which I work, live and visit.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 News from the Principal – Genelle Goldfinch 
 



 
 
 

In 1R, we love listening to stories being read aloud and are becoming quality writers 

and super mathematicians too. We have loved working with our peers during many 

hands-on learning experiences, showing off our artistic skills and being active and fit. 

It has already been so much fun in 1R, just check out our photos below and see for 

yourself! 

Our favourite book has been Alexander’s Outing by Pamela Allen. 

 Look at the amazing artworks we made to go along with our writing! 

We have enjoyed using 10 as a reference number when counting and measuring the 

lengths of different items from our classroom! We all skip count by twos, fives, and some 

of us by tens to find our total. 

 

We enjoy playing at Luna Park and being active because it keeps us healthy. 
 
 
 
 

 

   

 

 
 
 
 

Class Report – 1R 

 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

  

Class Report – 1C 

 
 

In 1C we are learning to become quality writers by writing 
sentences every single day. Have a look at some of the work 

we have done! 

In maths, we are learning to measure 
the length of objects in the classroom 

using informal units. 

We also had an incursion called 
‘Backflips against Bullying’. We saw so 
many cool tricks and also learnt a lot 

about bullying at school. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
                 

                                       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Class Report – 1HS 

 
 

1HS have had a flying start to term 1. We are learning together with 
our teachers and classmates to achieve our learning goals. We have 
settled into our classroom routines and are having lots of fun with 

our learning! 

There are so many fun ways to 
learn in our classroom. We love 

sharing our ideas with each 
other. In mathematics, we 

learn through hands-on and 
collaborative experiences. 

Sometimes, our learning 
requires us to focus heavily 
on our task. In writing, we 
are trying our best to be 

independent, quality 
writers. 



 

 

 

 

 

Horsley Zone Summer PSSA 
 

 

 

 
Round 3 

10 March 

Round 4 

17 March 
Jnr & Snr Cricket v HS 

@ Brenan 

Jnr & Snr Cricket v Cecil Hills 

@ Brenan 

 
Jnr Boys T-Ball v HS 

@ Brenan 

Jnr Boys T-Ball v Cecil Hills 

@ Brenan 

 
Jnr & Snr Newcombe ball v Prairievale 

@ Endeavour 

Jnr & Snr Newcombe ball v SJP A 

@ Endeavour 

 
Jnr & Snr Girls AFL v Cecil Hills 

@ Endeavour 

Jnr & Snr Girls AFL v Bossley Park 

@ Endeavour 

 
Snr Boys & Snr Girls Touch v King Park 

@ Endeavour 

Snr Boys & Snr Girls Touch v Cecil Hills 

@ Endeavour 

 

*** Summer PSSA competition games are played between 9.30am and 11.00am ***  

 

 

Fairfield West PSSA Results  

Round 1 

24 February 

Round 2 

3 March 
Jnr Cricket v SJP Lost 56-108 

Snr Cricket v SJP WON 95-73 

 

Jnr Cricket v Sm WON 62-46 

Snr Cricket v Sm WON 87-81 

Jnr Boys T-Ball v SJP Lost 5-8 

 

Jnr Boys T-Ball v Sm WON 13-12 

Jnr Newcombe ball v SJP B Lost 9-15 6-15 

Snr Newcombe ball v SJP B Lost 0-15 3-15 0-15 

Jnr Newcombe ball v Cecil DREW 6-15 10-11 

Snr Newcombe ball v Cecil DREW 11-15 2-5 

 

Jnr Girls AFL v FH WON 14-0 

Snr Girls AFL v FH Lost 0-34 

Jnr Girls AFL v HS WON 37-1 

Snr Girls AFL v HS DREW 14-14 

 

Snr Boys Touch v WS Lost 1-2 

Snr Girls Touch v WS WON 2-1 

Snr Boys Touch v Sm Lost 3-4 

Snr Girls Touch v Sm WON 8-0 

 

 

 

 

Sport News 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance 
 



 

 Attendance 
 



ivities in the Community Cottage 

 

 

 

 

Please come and join in the activities in the Community Cottage. A range of activities are 

available so please contact Rania 0492 842 572 if you are interested. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New sessions will be held called ‘Rights Relationships Responsibilities’. This is a program to 

support parenting. See the flyer on the following page.  

 If you are interested in a Citizenship test preparation group – call Rania  0492 842 572 

 

 

 

 

Solid wood, French Provincial-style King Single bed frame (no mattress). FREE. Pick up Oyster 

Bay. 

 

 

 

   

 

  

Community News 
 

Tuesdays 9.00am-11.00am 
 

Wednesday 9.00am-11.00am 
Starting 8 March. 

Thursday 9.00am-11.00am 
  



  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Community News 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Community News 
 



  

Community News 
 



 

 

 

School Uniforms 
 


